
April Maintenance Board Report 

 

  As we approach warmer weather, I’d like to report that our Maintenance, Grounds, and 

Custodian teams have been performing well in preparing our buildings and grounds for the 

season ahead. Below are key highlights of their efforts: 

1. Maintenance Department: 

The Maintenance team has done an outstanding job getting our buildings ready for the warmer 

weather. 

• Cooling Tower Start-Up: At the high school, the team has successfully started up the 

cooling tower. This is a critical task to ensure that our HVAC systems are fully 

operational for the upcoming hot months. 

• Fire Inspections: As part of our spring maintenance, the team conducted fire inspections 

at all locations during spring break. The inspections went very smoothly, with no major 

issues. This ensures that all of our facilities are in compliance with safety regulations. 

3. Grounds Department: 

The Grounds team has done an excellent job preparing for the irrigation and mowing season. 

They have successfully: 

• Irrigation Systems: Ensured that our irrigation systems are up and running, keeping our 

landscaping healthy as we enter the warmer months. 

• Mowing: They have kicked off the mowing season early and have been maintaining our 

grounds, ensuring our schools look well-kept. 

4. Custodial Department: 

The Custodial team has also performed deep cleaning. Over spring break, they have ensured that 

all our schools are clean and ready for the return of students and staff. Their attention to detail 

and dedication to maintaining a clean, safe, and welcoming environment for our school is greatly 

appreciated. 


